
Cherryville Police Department 
Brandon Hunsucker Chief of Police 

                                                                                                                  

                                                   

                                             

                                                

704 E Church St  
Cherryville, NC 28021 

Office (704)-435-1717 Fax (704)-435-1716 
 

 
 

Letter of Intent 
 

Date: July 9, 2024 

Chief Stephen Zill 
Gaston County Police Department 
420 W. Franklin Blvd. 
Gastonia, NC 28052  
 
 Gaston County Fleet Maintenance     
 
Dear Chief Zill and Gaston County Fleet Maintenance, 
 
We are writing to formally express our interest to purchase two (2) surplus police vehicles from the 
Gaston County Police Department's fleet. These vehicles will be used by the Cherryville Police 
Department to support our patrol division, serving as spare cars for reserve officers and providing 
backup to our active patrol units. 
 
We would appreciate it if you could provide us with the details regarding the available retired vehicles, 
including their current condition, mileage, and any pertinent maintenance records. Additionally, we 
would like to discuss the financial aspects and any necessary procedures to facilitate the purchase. 
 
We look forward to collaborating with you on this matter and are eager to finalize the purchase. 
Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 

Brandon Hunsucker 
Chief of Police 
Cherryville Police Department 

 


